GIFTS OF GRAIN EDITORIAL
Farmers looking to make a meaningful contribution to the Kearney County Health Services (KCHS) Fund have a new way to give that can minimize their own tax liability. The KCHS Fund, an affiliated fund of Nebraska Community Foundation, is now accepting gifts of grain. 

“Giving gifts of grain is a wonderful way in an agricultural community to make a donation and it can be done with livestock too. It’s beneficial to not only the institution they’re giving to, but it’s monetarily beneficial for the farmers as well,” KCHS Fund Advisory Coordinator Shelley Biever said. There are tax advantages for farmers who make gifts of grain to the KCHS Fund. When producers transfer legal ownership of the commodity before it is sold, they reduce their tax liability and they can still deduct all their expenses involved with the production of the agricultural gift. Tax savings may be realized on federal income tax, state income tax, and self-employment tax, depending on the producer’s specific circumstances. “Instead of writing a check and giving us a donation they are able to donate a portion of their harvest. We have set up an account under the KCHS Fund at each of our local grain elevators. The farmer can specify to the elevator how many bushels they would like to donate to the KCHS Fund and then it goes into our account. The producer is then able to write off the donation in a way that allows for more tax benefits than writing a donation check,” Biever explained. Producers should check with their accountants to determine whether a contribution of commodities is appropriate to their tax situation.

The KCHS Fund will also be hosting harvest lunches in Minden and Keene during the month of October to inform farmers about this alternate form of donating. “Farmers are able to come into the grain elevator and pick up lunch. We’re going to be able to show them how giving gifts of grain works and talk with them a little bit about this option, so they are aware there are things they can do to assist the hospital and it would be beneficial to them as well,” Biever said. “People want to give, but with the farm economy they have to be conservative. This doesn’t feel so much like it’s coming out of your pocket and there are some very financial benefits for farmers who do this.” At any time, the Fund Committee will be happy to visit with you about arranging an agricultural gift to KCHS.

The Nebraska Community Foundation, of which the KCHS Fund is a part of was established in 1993. The purpose of the Nebraska Community Foundation is to help Nebraska put charitable giving to work for community and economic development. Many rural communities have benefited from gifts of grain and livestock, including the towns of Chambers, Diller, Shickley, Stuart, Atkinson, Byron, and more. The Nebraska Community Foundation and its affiliated funds have re-invested more than $137 million in Nebraska economies in the last five years. The KCHS Fund is one of 220 affiliated funds, serving 257 communities in 82 Nebraska counties.

For further information and assistance with a gift of commodities, contact Les Long at the Nebraska Community Foundation at 402.323.7346 or llong@nebcommfound.org. or Shelley Biever, the KCHS Fund Coordinator, 308.832.3400, extension 2256 or sbiever@kchs.org.


For more information visit NCF’s website at www.nebcommfound.org.

